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November 2017
P6SY Newsletter
Dear Parents and Carers,

We are well under way with Term 2 and it has been extremely busy as you will be aware! We would like to thank you for coming to see us at Parents Evening and we enjoyed meeting you all again (or for the first time!).
The children did a great a job of putting together and performing in their assembly. We were very proud of them as we know you were also. Again, thank you for supporting the class with this.
We have been very lucky in P. 6 to have another teacher with us. Miss Duguid has been on placement with us for 4 weeks and will return after Christmas for another 4 week block. The children have enjoyed working with her and it will be great to have her back.

Resources
We would like to remind the children to ensure they have with them a sharp pencil and a rubber as well as a water bottle to keep those bodies and brains hydrated.
The children also need to bring in a pair of clean indoor shoes.
Gym
The children require gym kit which should consist of dark shorts, a white t-shirt and gym shoes. These will be kept in school and sent home periodically for a clean! When we have gym outside we will ask the children to bring in an outdoor pair of trainers and some warmer joggers or leggings. 

The children have gym with Mrs Storey on a Monday and with Mrs Young on a Thursday. This term we will complete our work on fitness and athletics, including making their own fitness videos!  On these days it would be helpful if children didn’t wear jewellery to school especially earrings.

Maths
We are focusing on money, fractions and decimals this term. The children will be comparing costs from different retailers and determining what they can afford (perfect for the Christmas term!). Our work on fractions will take the children into the start of decimals. Of course, we continue to emphasise the importance of memorising the times tables and would ask for your help with this at home. Repetition helps build confidence! Remember that the children have their own log in details for Sumdog – they love using it in school!
9a.m. Challenge

Every morning for the first 20-30 minutes the children will work on individual learning targets. These may include spelling, handwriting and times tables but could extend to any area of the curriculum as we look together to their next steps. Each child will keep the same target for one week, learning in different ways. This will give the children a chance to work on the areas highlighted in their own individual next steps.
Specialists
We are receiving Science this term with Mrs Middleton. The class will be learning about plants with a focus on photosynthesis. This is work that they will carry on at Secondary level.
Our Class Topic

We continue our learning about Space this term with a focus on technology. The children will be learning about simple aerodynamic and space shuttle design. We have had such fun learning about our solar system and can’t wait to find out more.
Literacy
We will be looking at a lot of non-fiction texts in our space topic and thinking about different sources of information and presenting what we have learned in an interesting way.

We will focus on homophones an continue to work on punctuation, including speech and commas.

Handwriting and spelling continue to be a high priority.
Homework

Spelling homework is given out on a Monday and should be prepared and returned every Friday. Spelling will also regularly be visited in class throughout the week.
Reading homework is given to children once a week, and both the reading book and the Book Detectives activity should be prepared for the assigned day. Reading will be heard on a Monday/Wednesday or on a Tuesday/Friday and will be clearly marked in the homework diary. Remember that a list of all of the Book Detective activities can be found inside the homework diary. Please ensure children bring their reading books everyday as they may require their reading books for activities in class.
Additional homework will be issued on a Friday and will include maths activities and Big Talk activities. These should be completed and homework diaries signed for the following Wednesday.
Please do contact us with any questions or concerns regarding homework.
Health & Wellbeing
The children have been discussing friendship issues in class and continue to learn about their emotions. This includes talking about how to manage all complex emotions.
Children in Need
In P. 6 we raised money with karaoke, nail painting, make-up and hair, beat the goalie and a treasure hunt. These were all activities that the class thought up and the different groups organised, advertised and managed the stalls from start to finish. In our class alone we raised £144 which is an amazing amount! Thank you for supporting the children in this!
Europe Quiz

Next term the children in P. 6 are all given the opportunity to be part of the EuroQuiz Team for Fishermoss. The team will be made up of 4 children plus a reserve and the children who do not make the team will still have an important role in helping the team members gain as much knowledge as possible about Europe. You could help your children get ready for this now by helping them find out about different European countries (population, language, key landmarks, notable people, etc…). Europe will also be our topic next term and, as Mrs Storey and Mrs Young have both spent time living in other European countries, this is bound to be an exciting adventure! We will also be practising our French skills through this topic.

Christmas Dates
19th December - Cinema Trip & P.6 Christmas Party

21st December – Church Service

22nd December – Last day
Our Class Charter
The children worked in their cooperative groups to create a class charter with statements showing the behaviour we will try to show in school. The P6 children & staff have signed up to the charter.

I will concentrate and ignore distractions.

I will achieve my goals and have fun.

I will be respectful, kind & helpful to others.

I will work hard on every task.

I will listen & do what the teacher says.

I will be the best I can be at all times.

I will take care of property & will be on time.
Please remember to discuss the Fishermoss Golden Rules with your child and sign the copy in their diary.

As always, please don’t hesitate to get in contact with the school with any concerns and we will get in touch as soon as we can.

Yours sincerely,
Jenny Storey & Alyson Young
